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The current report provides 20 new recommendations, 8 on risk management, 8 on budget 

and finance and 4 on supply chain management. 

Key findings 

a) Risk management 

The Board pays particular attention to the audit of United Nations risk management in the 

area of peacekeeping operations. All the its recommendations have been accepted by the 

Administration. We would like to insist on three of them which we believe to be particularly 

critical to ensure a more mature and useful management of risks: 

- in paragraph 75 of our report, the Board recommends that the Administration provide 

the appropriate elements to fuel a strategic discussion at the level of the legislative 

bodies, with a view to building a more consensual, sound and practical basis for risk-

taking in peacekeeping operations; 

- in paragraph 139, the Board recommends that the Administration clarify the roles of 

the first and second lines of defence in the management of risks, taking concrete steps 

to increase their empowerment, involvement and accountability; 

- and in paragraph 204, the Board recommends that the Administration conduct a 

thorough review of all the existing accountability requirements on peacekeeping 

operations, in order to better streamline and articulate risk management with key 

internal control, strategic programming, budgeting and performance frameworks. 

b) Budget and finance 

Regarding budget and finance, the Board particularly underlines issues related to: 

- the implementation cross-borrowing mechanism between missions, 

- the accumulated surplus of the cost-recovery fund, 

- a liability related to two peacekeeping missions closed in the 1960s, 

- the reconciliation between general accounting and budgetary accounting based on 

statement V of the financial statements, 

- and the valuation of employee benefits liabilities ($1,5 billion in June 2022). 
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c) Supply chain management 

As concerns supply chain management, the Board notably looked at several areas, including: 

- the quality of resource and demand planning, 

- and the implement the category management reform launched in 2019. 

Some other audit observations 


